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TOWN OF JAMESVILLE 
 

Budget Workshop – 4/13/2021 

MINUTES 

 

 
The following is an account of the minutes taken at the Budget Workshop held on April 13, 2021 at 

5:00pm at the Jamesville Town Hall Meeting Room 1211 Water Street, Jamesville, North Carolina.  

 

Attendees 

• Dennis Anton - Mayor 

• Willis Williams - Mayor Protem 

• Rachel Craddock – Commissioner 

• Carolyn Martin – Commissioner 

• Mary Allen - Commissioner 

• Larris Tolson - Commissioner 

 

Minutes recorder: Kimberly Cockrell 

 

Mayor Dennis Anton opened the meeting and asked Mayor Protem Willis Williams if he would say a 

prayer over the meeting 

  

Discussion of the following items to be included in the GF Budget: 

• Commissioner Larris Tolson moved to increase the Commissioners salaries to $1,200.00 and 

Mayor’s salary to $1,500.00. Mayor Protem Willis Williams seconded. Motion unanimously 

passed. 5 Ayes – 0 Nays.  

• Commissioner Larris Tolson moved to increase the Clerk’s salary by 15.6% (6% COLA/ 9.6% 

Merit). Commissioner Carolyn Martin seconded. Motion unanimously passed. 5 ayes – 0 Nays.  

• Commissioner Larris Tolson moved to increase the Finance Commissioner’s weekly amount 

increased to $40. Commissioner Carolyn Martin seconded. Motion unanimously passed. 5 Ayes 

– 0 Nays. 

• The board discussed changes to the Employee’s Health Insurance. Information was presented for 

the different options of coverage available. Commissioner Willis Williams moved to approve 

Option 1 – Med 1000 30/40 for the FY 21-22. Commissioner Carolyn Martin seconded. Motion 

unanimously passed. 5 Ayes – 0 Nays. The active employees will continue to pay 10% weekly 

for the cost of the Health Care Coverage.  

• Commissioner Larris Tolson moved to change the salary percentage allocation for Wayne 

Thomas to 15% Powell Bill, 70% General Fund, and 15% Water/Sewer. The change was made 

due to the annual wages coming out of the Powell Bill account exceeded the amount that was 

received annually. 

• The Tax Rate for the Town will remain at $ .70/$100 of property valuation for FY 21-22.  

 

Commissioner Larris Tolson moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:47pm. Commissioner Rachel Craddock 

seconded. Motion unanimously passed. 5 Ayes – 0 Nays.  

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Kimberly Cockrell 

 


